Regular Monthly Meeting June 14, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 14, 2012, 7:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to authorize the Supervisors to negotiate with Shell for Gas/Oil lease for the township owned property. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the lot consolidation plan for Ralph N. & Susan A. Polding. Two lots, Lot #1 and Lot #2, now forming Lot A. Contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve the lot consolidation plan for Levis R. & Gina M. Curry. Three lots, Lot #42, Lor # 43 and Lot #44, now forming Lot A. Contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adopt Resolution #2 of 2012, Resolution Provision of Local Match for State Operating Financial Assistance Grant. \$3,638.00 for the New Castle Transit Authority.

Public Comment:

Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if Old Pittsburgh Road center seam will be tarred and what is being planned behind the salt shed. Mr. Herman stated that the center seam is not finished yet and that the area behind the salt shed will be used for storage of the grader.

Mr. Manny Weinschenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, asked do you determine what roads get paved. Mr. Albertini stated that the roads are examined and based on need and budget. Mr. Weinschenk also asked if Dunkin Donuts or Wendy's are looking into the former KFC building. Mr. Herman stated that to his knowledge neither have approached the township.

Mrs. Dee Holser, Gardner Stop Road, asked it the ditch line in front of he home could be cut.

Mr. Joe Monsour, Hoover Road, asked if anything can be done about an ongoing storm water issue with the property on Old Butler Road. Mr. Albertini stated that the township will not make any adjustment and therefore not accept the responsibility. It was suggested that a speed bump may help the situation.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.